[image: image1.jpg]




[image: image2.jpg]


[image: image3.emf]

[image: image4.png]e



[image: image5.wmf][image: image6.png]


[image: image7.png]






Dear Friends of Model Congress,
Thank you again for your generous support over the years for our Model Congress Program, now in its Third Decade. Throughout the years over 2500 BHS students have been empowered and enriched by participation in over 100 Model Congress events.  At each of these events, our BHS MC students (frosh through senior, girls & guys) have performed with excellence and distinction, winning over 500 awards/gavels, 30 at last years conferences. All of their exceptional efforts, enthusiasm, and achievements have made BHS MC very proud. One student, Spencer Mariotti, exceeded expectations last year by winning The Presidency not just at Princeton M.Conference but also Yale & Penn. This has never been done before at BHS MC or at any school in all my years. Spencer also won his 4th Gavel at Harvard MC, in a Special Program - HMC does not have a Presidential Election. A frosh, Josh Josephy-Zack, also raised the bar by winning 2 HMentions at Yale and Harvard, a first for a frosh. Needless to say, it was a record setting, historic year!
The students that have participated in these events have had incredible experiences on so many levels (see enclosed) and as a result, the number wanting to take part has increased significantly. Twenty four years ago only 3 students participated in our first year! Last year 130 students attended four conferences and this year over 130 students are eager to begin their experience. We are especially proud of the growing respect, popularity and performance of this program, the largest of its kind not just in Connecticut but in the Northeast.
In order to continue our program’s success & excellence, your help is very much needed.  Your support provides much needed scholarships for our students to attend who are well qualified but who simply cannot afford to go. Any amount that you contribute defrays the students’ already high costs (over $600 for the overnight congresses, which entails 5 days/4 nights, and up to 25 hours of MConference activities). Currently and unfortunately our program is underfunded (we receive only $1000 from our school for an MC budget of $60,000).  Needless to say, your support over the years that has made this program affordable & available to many students.
Again, your support and contributions over the years has made a significant difference for our many diverse students, who would not have been able to attend and learn and grow so much from these experiences. And thank you also for motivating, empowering me to continue keeping this program alive and going strong, I can’t believe its been almost 25 years, it’s not easy getting older.
We look forward to your continued support and hopefully seeing you as our special guests at our long overdue Concert with the Yale Whiffenpoofs in the Spring of 2018, date and time to come.  
Sincerely & Gratefully,
James G Petela, MC Founding Father            And The Many BHS Model Congress Students
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